St Augustine’s Community Together Residents’ Association (ACT)
Minutes of public community meeting at St Augustine’s Hall, Norwich.
Thursday 5 June 2008, starting at 7.30 p.m.
1. Welcome by the Revd Nicholas Vesey, vice-chair of ACT. The attendance register was circulated and there were 40 people in attendance.

2. The minutes of the last public meeting (17 April 2008) were approved.

3. Matters arising. The views of residents and traders concerning the proposed St Augustine’s gyratory system had been sent to Mr Neil Smith, Project Team Manager at Norfolk County Council. These would form part of the Council’s consultation report.
4. Mr Alex Rigge from Norwich City Council’s refuse and recycling team spoke on the new arrangements for refuse collection and recycling in St Augustine’s. For some residents there would now be alternate weekly collections of refuse: black wheelie bins with general domestic refuse one week and blue wheelie bins with cans, paper, cardboard and plastic bottles, plus green boxes with glass bottles and jars the following week. Collection of the refuse in Sussex Street would be from the front of properties. Communal bins in The Lathes and Howard Terrace would continue be emptied weekly. Residents who had problems with the new wheelie bins were asked to leave their names, addresses and telephone numbers with Stuart McLaren, ACT Secretary, at the end of the meeting. These would be passed on to Mr Rigge who would contact them in due course to either resolve their problems over the phone or arrange a site visit. 
5. Broadland Housing Association (BHA) report. Jo Coxford reported:
a. On the recent BHA Tenants’ Conference at which Stuart McLaren, Secretary of ACT, was named a community champion and presented with gift vouchers in recognition of his work in the local community.
b. Donna Williams and Debbie Norwell were congratulated at the conference for their excellent achievements with the St Augustine’s Parent & Toddler Club. BHA presented them with a toy garage for the play group.

c. There would be a 5-a-side football tournament in Norwich organised by BHA and other local housing associations on Sunday 20 July. BHA will be participating in the under-16s league. It was hoped that The Lathes would field a team as last year.

d. BHA were organising a learning fair with three major learning providers in Norfolk, the fair will be based in the Castle Mall, Norwich, on 1 September 2008 at 10 a.m.
6. Councillors’ Reports. Cllr Adrian Holmes mentioned that planning permission was being sought for building a number of houses in Leonard Street, on land currently in use as a car park, green space and children’s play area. The deadline for commenting on this plan was 11 June 2008. Residents and traders noted that there was a serious lack of parking spaces in the St Augustine’s area. Other concerns were the loss of mature trees, the green space and the children’s play ground in an area with no other open recreational space.  

7. Any other business.
· Thanks were offered to Diana Lowe, former Mancroft City Councillor, in her absence, for her support for ACT since its establishment in 2003.

· Ms Spenser Harrison-Fischer of Norwich City Council’s anti-social behaviour unit reported that the council would be  holding a meeting in St Augustine’s Hall for residents of sheltered housing in The Gildencroft who had reported that youths were entering their gardens and causing damage and acting in an intimating manner towards the elderly residents.

8. Date of next meeting: 24 July 2008.  
